
Girls Volleyball Booster Club Minutes 

 

Held at the Baldwinsville Public Library on April 13, 2023. Started at 6:43 

 

Attendees: Coach Sayler, Veronica Connors, Shannon Phelps, Shannon 

Diep, Jenn AuClair, Mindy Gillespie, Jill Offredi 

 

Jenn started off the meeting: 

 

We researched how long we needed to keep the minutes and it appears to 

be for 7 years. Jenn will send me the ones from 2019 that she had 

previously taken and I will save them with the ones that I have.   

 

At this point in time we still have not received a bill for the buses for this 

past season from the school district. Normally that bill is received in 

November.  We have the money to pay for it should the district decide to 

bill us. 

 

We discussed how the scholarship will be recorded on the budget going 

forward since we close out our books before the scholarships are given.   

 

We need to find out when the website bill will be due.  Shannon Phelps 

stated that she would be interested in taking over the website and setting 

up a new one. It would be approximately $75 for the webdesigner to run the 

updates and keep the behind the scenes stuff up to date annually.  We 

would then pay for the renewal of the domain name.  We all agreed that it 

was a good idea and we would try and get as much information onto it as 

possible Shannon (P) will coordinate with Deb Gregoire regarding the 

previous site. Shannon (P) and Jenn will coordinate the cancellation or non 

renewal of the current one. 

 

In addition we discussed our Social Media.  Our Facebook page is currently 

set up as a group.  Shannon Phelps will set up a new Facebook page and 

link it to the Instagram account.  The coaches can take it over from there.   

 

Coach Sayler stated that she would like to order new camp t-shirts.  Also 

camper of the day or something along that line. 



 

Jenn had a couple of suggestions for us moving forward since this will be 

her last meeting as our Treasurer.   

 

First suggestion was that we have someone else on the account along with 

the current treasurer (Jill Offredi).  It was suggested by the group that we 

may reach out to some of the new parents that want to be more involved 

such as Megan Cavallaro or Mandy Dixon to see if that is something that 

they would want to do.   

Second was to find a way to take payments more easily that can be 

transferred and yet kept separated as well.   

 

Coach Sayler stated that our team camp this year will be held at Marcellus 

instead.  It will be $150 for 3 days.  2 days will be with the Colgate coach 

and the last day will be a scrimmage with several area schools. In addition, 

this year we are planning to keep the Big/Little camp the same week 

however we are looking to change it for next year.  The reason behind it is 

that it’s hard to get college coaches to come that week, since it is Nationals 

week and they are out scouting. 

 

In addition Coach Sayler explained that we will be in the Triple A division 

next year.  This is based on the student population. There are Red, White 

and Blue and they are all size dependent. We are Red. 

 

We discussed the scholarship.  Shannon Diep will send out a Google Form 

for all of the Seniors to complete.  It will be due by April 26th, since Coach 

Sayler needs to have the names in to the Athletic Office by Friday April 

28th.  We agreed that anyone that returns the application will receive a 

scholarship.  However no late applications will be accepted.  We agreed 

that the following questions would be part of the application: 

 

Name 

# of years that you were a part of the program 

Plans for next year 

Are you interested in coming back to help the program 

How has the program impacted you? 

The Athletic Scholarship Night is June 8th in the Auditorium. 



 

Since Jenn AuClair's daughter is a Senior she is leaving her post as our 

treasurer.  We took the opportunity to vote in our board members at 

tonight's meeting.   

 

Mindy Gillespie was nominated for President by Shannon Diep and was 

seconded by Shannon Phelps and Jill Offredi.   

 

Veronica Connors was nominated for Vice President/Fundraising by 

Shannon Diep and was seconded by Mindy Gillespie. 

 

Jill Offredi was nominated by Jenn AuClair for Treasurer and it was 

seconded by Coach Sayler. 

 

Shannon Diep was nominated by Mindy Gillespie for Secretary and it was 

seconded by Shannon Phelps. 

 

All were in favor of the changes. 

 

Jenn was interested in being the MC for the home games.   

 

There was discussion regarding the National Anthem and having either the 

chorus or perhaps our own Mallory Offredi sing it next year. 

 

Next meeting will be 5/23 @6:30. Shannon Diep will try and secure a room 

in the library. 


